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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE NO. 1271: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company :
for the non-cancellation and/or transfer of
allowable for a well currently involved in
a maxium pressure build-up test in the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rlo Arriba
Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the :
above-styled cavse segks ia owvder authorizing
thne non-cancellation and/or transfer of
allowable for its Sunray No. 2-4 Well located
in the E/2 of Section 10, Township 30 North,
Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexlco,
which well 1s presently involved in a maximum
pressure bulld-up test for the Blanco-Mesa-
verde Gas Pool.

N v D Gt P S S T et W - W - G G T WS A e . G N S e e G YR e = WD M K> VR AR WM MR My Tm e WY A MR A R SV SR e S A T

BEFORE:
Warren W. Mankin, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

— o — m— —— - — — — —— o — o — —— — v m— —

MR. MANKIN: The hearing will come to order. Next case |

on the docket is Case 1271.

MR, COOLEY: 1271. Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas
Company for the non-cancellation and/or transfer of allowable for
a well currently involved in a maximum pressure build-up test in
the Blanco-Mesaverda Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Ccunties,
New Mexico.

MR, DANIEL: L. R. Daniel, appeéring for E1 Paso Natural

Gas Company. My witness in this case 1s D. H. Rainey.
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(Witness sworn.)

i‘ - MR. DRANZiEL: This wltness has been previously qualified
' to testify before the Commission as an expert witness, Are the
; qualifications of this wltness acceptable to the Commlission?
F MR, MANKIN: They are.
f DAVID H. RAINEY
called as & witnesc, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifiefi
as follows:
DIRECT EAXAMINATION

BY MR. DANIEL:

Q Will you state your name and address and occupation?

A David H. Rainey, Staff Assistant, Proration Department,
El Pasoc Natural Gas Company, El Paso, Texas.
- i Q Are you the same Mr. D. H. Rainey who testified in the

previous case, Nc. 12707 A Yes, sir, I an.

- :' : Q Are you famliliiar with the application filed in this case

(%)

A Yes.

#f ; Q@ In your cwn words, will you tell. us what 1t seeks to do?
A

This application seeks authorization for maximum pressur

W

build-up test of a well which is currently on test in the Blanao-

Mesaverde Gas Pbol.

ey e

Q I haxd you thils paper marked Exhlbit A and ask you whethep
it lists the well, its loca:ion, the acreage to which 1t is dedicatéd
and the fleld in which it is located, covered by the application in

w ; this case, which is presentily shut-in for maximm pressure buildeup —
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test and with respect to which El1 Paso desires thévhbﬁ-cancellatlon

— and/or transfer of allowable?

A It does. This agaln, is a copy of Exhibit A flled with

the application in tnls case which 1s merely furnished for a matter

b
!
‘ of information,
: MR. DANIEL: Any obJjection on tie part of the Commission
on that procedure?

MR. COOLEY: No.
¢ {By Mr. Daniel)} woes £l Paso operate the oil and gad
lease upon which the same 1s located?” A It does.
Q When was fthe well shut-in?
A This;well wasshut-in the 8th day of June, 19356.

¢ Has it remained continuously shut-in from that date?

Y,

- A It has.

Q Has it been subjected to a maximum pressure bulld-up
test during alil of this time? A Yes, sir.

Q What was the reason for this test?

A As in the previous case, the reason for this test was
to get the reservoir information to enable us to more accurately
detérmine the reserves in place in this area.

Q@ What have been the résults of thils test so far?

A At the present time, the results are still inconclusive
on the well. The well is building up at the rate, approximately, of

one pound per week, and has not attained maximum stabilization.

C When does El Paso propose to complete the testing of thig
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well?

- A El1 Paso proposes, as outlined in tne applicatior, tc

complctc this test within the next six months,

Q@ Is it possible that this test could be completed in a

shorter period of time?

N
R

A It's qulte posslble, and 1t is noped that it willi be. i

Q Does Ei Paso deslire that the {ommission grant longer

periods of testing than this six montiis' period where necessary® |
A In the event this well does not stabilize within six
months, El Paso will request the administrative approval for an
extension of time in regards to testing this well.
Q@ How does Ei Paso propose that such permission be obfainefi?
ii: ’ . A El Paso proposes tc make application to the Commission
é[; i 523 for an extension of time upon authorization granted by the Secretary
é" \ of Director of the Commission.
ﬁ : Q@ Have any underages of production accrued to this well

as a result of this testing?

A Yes, there have.

Q Over what period of time does this underage acerue?

A Under this, from the time of shut-in of the well irn June

y
1956, until the present date.

Q - Have any of such underages which have previously accrued , ?
to this well been canceled by the Commission's Qrder?

A No, sir, they have not.

'I' ) Q Will such underages accrue to this well in the future<
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A It 1s contemplated the underagest;iii'ééé}méV;fill such
time as it is turned on to production.

. Is there a possibllity that certain of the underages
whlch have previously accrued to this weli wWlli be canceled in the
absence of a suspension of cancellation by the Commission?

Yes, sir.

) On what date, would you 3specify?

4 [t is anticipated there will probably be a cancellation

of underages accrued tc this well on the next belancing period in

3ist, 1937.

Q The actual cancellations which would be under considerzt
are those which accrue over what period?

A Underages which have accrued to the perliod of actual
cancellation of that underage would be underages which accrue from
the periods, August, 1956, to February lst, 1557.

Q@ In your opinion will the acreage dedicated to this shut-
in well be drained by adjoining wells during the test period?

A Yes, sir,

Q@ In your oplnion would a cancellation of this unproduced
allowable deprive the operator, royalty and other interest owners
in this well of their correlative rights?

A Yes, sir, it would,

’Q What action does El Paso desire that the Commission take

during the test period with respect to underages and overages

the San Juan Basin, which would be August 1--I beg your pardon, Tuly

Lon
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balancing provisions governing the Blanco-Mesaverda Gas Pool wnich
have previously accrued tu this well, as well as underages of pro-
duction which will accrue to said well on August 1, 1957°

A El Pusc reguests under the rules, that this well be
allowed to be transferred to other wells on the same basic lease,
or the appropriate provislons of Order R 128-D in regard to under-

ages bpe suspended untlil the end of six months' proration period

in well is completed,
MR. DANIEL: Request l.:n'bit 1 and 2 be marked for
identification purposes.
(Marked for identification E1l
Paso Natural Gas Company
Exhiblts 1 & 2.)

Q@ Mr. Ralney, you have a copy of Exhibit 1 and 2, which I
have just handed tec the Commissicen for marking?

A Yes, sir, they are exhibits, the first is a plat showing'
the nine sectlon area surrounding the test well, with the wells and
ownersnip identilfied. The test well is marked with a square in red)
off-set well on the same basic lease are circled in red; the second
sheet 1s & data sheet showing cumpletion data on the test well, the
date of shut-in of that well, and, at the bottom of the sheet, the
other wells on the same basic lease to which allowable might probabl
be transferred; the locations of those wells, estimate of delivera-

bility, and the date of that deliverability test.

Q Does your Exhibit 2 show wells, possibly transfer wells

following the proration period during which the testing of such shubt-
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to which 1ts underage may be transferable?

A Yes, sir, it does,

Q Doues El Paso request an alternative, that in case the
Commlission does not wish to transfer the underages of allowable
which acerue, that the allowable be accumulated at the time of the
shut-in of the well and produced at a later date?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Over what periocd of time would El Paso show production

of allowable?

e

A As pr=viously stated, Zi raeso requests that tae underage
provisions of the appropriate rules in Order R 128-D be suspended
until the end of the six months' proration period, following the
proration period in which the test is completed.

§ Each of these exhlbits were prepared under your super-
vision? A Yes,; sir.

Q. They reflect accurately the information of El1 Paso's--

A Yes, sir,

R What action does El Paso desire that the Commission take
with respect to Order R-333-C and D during the time that the maximup
pressure build-up test covering this well is being conducted?

A Under the provisions of R-333~C and D, these wells
were tested in 1956 for the annual estima“ed deliverabllity test;
1t was requested that the provisions of that Order be suspended
until such time as this test was completed in regard to thé tesﬁing

of that well during the year 1957.
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@ Is 1t your opinion that such maximum pressure bulld-up
test being conducted with respect to this well iz belng conducted
without violation of correlative rights~

A Yes, sir, provlided the provisions requested in tne
application in regard to non-cancellation of allowable and/or
transfer of allowable be granted,

Q@ Is 1t your opinion that such maximum pressure build-up
test can be conducted 1in the future with respect to these wells
witgout viclation of correlative rights?

A Yes, sir, with the same provision as stated above.

MR. DANIEL: I have no further questlons of this witness
Does the Commission have any?
BY MR. MANKIN:

Q@ Mr. Rainey,--

A Yes, sir.

& I am a little blt confused in regard to the wells on the
same basic lease. Your Exhibits 2 reflects 5 wells, other than the
test well, of which tney are called Koch No. 1, the Atlantic Federa
8 B, San Juan Unit 10, Sunray 1 H, and the Sunray 1 4; you mean by
that that-those other five wells are in the same basic lease?

A I have been informed by a nod of the head that all the
extras cannot be communitized in the same basic l:ase,

Q Are they in a unit?

A Not to my knowledge.
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Q San Juan Unit, is that San Juan Unit 10-30-10 or what is
the unit, or what is the--I am a 1little confused at this,

MR. DANIEL: Mr. Mankin, let me see, just 2 moment here,

A That could be an error, I don't think that should be San
Juan Unit, I thiank that is a Sunray No. 10. I'll check on that and
file a corrected exhlbit with the Commission, if that is agreeable
with you?

MR. MANKIN: I belleve those both, 1 and 2 reflect thne
same information as the San Juan Unit.

A I noticed that. The unit &t the boitcm of Exhilbhit 2
was copled from the plat, that is the reason, if they are drawn in
the plat, thefe is a possibility of an error in the ovher things.

MR. ARNCLD: I am Mr. E. C. Arnold. I think that was
drawn up as Sunray, and not as San Juan, it does not infer that is
a’San Juin Unit Well.

3 s ar2 10 30 and “ntne to my knowledge.

. LANKING T den L or v o any. I'was wondering if it
meant San Juan, ot gur ts noth 1. to ¢» with these unitized
Township-- - s : A NKo.

g (Q. Is 1t your infor :5i:n th-: ¢ .. five of your surroundlinj
wells are on the sam%"basic 1 32, .7 “here would e no problem as
far as the correlétive rights -~ <> ~37.¢ is concernes, 1s tvuaat

»

your testimony?

-

A Yes, sir, it is my 1 Joroooa frem our Leas. Department

k]

that those leases have been cor .:r' . . z-. arc ccnnected with the
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same basic lease, because there are parts of several wells where
those leases show ownership and they communitize the whole area,

Q They communitize the whole body, tne lkFederal Lease and |
patented acreage?

A The basis of my knowledge is that all acreage 1s Federal
acreage.

MR. MANKIN: Mr. Cooley.

BY MR. COOLEY:

2 Mr. Ralney, you have no cobjection to entering an order

in the event that this application were apprcved that the duration

of the test would be for such time as maximum build-up pressure would

;
i

be obtained?

A No, sir, no objection wnhatever.

Q You testified on direct examination that if non-cancelliation

and/or transfer is not granted there would be drainage. Would you
please point out on the plat, shown on Ezhibit 1, in what direction
that drainage would occur?

A It would be a little inconclusive Jjust pointing to it on
the plat. You have to conduct tests to prove it, but it is possibl{
that drainage could have occurred to this well, No. 5, in the south
west quarter of Section 2, and there is a possibility that drainage
could have been down the line near Well No. 11 in the southwest
quartér of Section 1l1.

Q Now, which wells are owned by E1 Paso Natural Gas?

A They are on the same basic lease. T think they are both
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owned by El1 Paso, but not on the same baslc lease,.
Q@ There are the royalty owners, would that apply to thelr
fair share of olls and guases? 4 Yes, sir,

& The purpose of maiimur pressure bulld-up test is to

obtaln reservcoclr inivrmatlon? A Yes, sir.
oo This reservolr information that you will give us will
have a greater, probzblliity of an increased ultimate recovery?

4 It 1s belleved so, yves, slir.

& To prevent waste? A Yes, sir.

& T am a little troubled by this dlvergence of ownership
in the transfer wells. You have testified tnat you think they are
communitlized or--

A {Interrupting) The information was furnished by our
Lease Department that they were communitized, I dontt know 1t of my
oun personal knowledge, and therefore, it's merely a reflection from
our records of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company.

Q@ Would it be possible to submit a copy of the communtti-
zation agreements on those wells to the Commission?

A Yes, I think so.

Q@ Would you be willing to do so? A Yes, sir.

@ At your earliest convenience then, will you please sub-
mit copies of  the communitized agreements 1lnvolving all the six
wells? A Yes, sir.

Q Those are on Exhibit 1 in this case.

‘MR, DANJFEL: Mr. Cooley, may I offer other proof cf I S
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cormunitlzed ownership of these wells?

i i bt e e e .

MR. COQLEY: VWhat do you nave in mind<

MR. DANIEL: We don't know exactly. We mignt come up
with something other than communitization agreements, but our Pecorﬁ
indicate that these wells are communitized and the ownership of
wells are commonly owned, and if there ls anything eise, we would

like to submit it to the Commlission,

MR. COOLEY: Alrigh%, I'll amend my request, if the
evidence 1is satisfactory to the Commission that you enter all, both
royalty and unassigned ownership on the wells shown on Exhibit 1 to
Case 1271 and furnish 1t to the Commiésion.

MR, MANKIN: Any further questions of this wiltness? Mr.

Utz.
BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Ralney, your Exnhnibit No. 1 shows this well was shubt-
in 6-8-156, . A Yes, sir.

@ Do you know what the status of that well was at the
time?

A Yes, sir, at that time, to the best of my knowledge,
that well was overproduced. I can check that information tomorrow,
but my recollection was it was overproduced.

Q@ That 1s a satisfactory explanation. I was trying to

determine why there was no underage cancellation if it was an under

produced well.

(&
i

N

A Yes, sir, it is currently underproduced, at the time of
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the shut-in, 1t was not.

Q@ It was not. Since it was an overproduced well, at that
time, it would be qulite apparent, would it not, that it was a non-i
marginal well? A Yes, sir.

Q@ Capable of making 1ts allowable? A Yes, sir.

MR, Ur'Z: That is all I have.
MR. MANKIN: Anyv further gquestions of this witness? Do
you wish to offer your exhibits?

MR. DANIEL: E1 Paso wishes to have Exhibits 1 and 2

accepted into evidence by the Commlssion,

Any further questions of thilis witness” Are there any statements to
be made Iin this case?

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, my name 1s Guy
Bueil, representing Pan American Petroleum Corpcoration. Normally,

Pan American is In favor of the use of the annual test of the

that have been’discussedlat this hearing. However, where these
tests wlll necessitate a request for non-cancellation of under-
production cr t?ansfer of allowables, or both, Pan American recomme;
that these tests not be initiated until after notice of hearing.

We further recoﬁmend that if any test of this hature is sanctioned
by the Commission in the form of non-cancellation of ﬁnderproductim

or allowable that perliod progress reports be made to the Commission

along the Order of these required by Order No. K-%39. Wo feel that
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1f the Commission does not choose to require such periodic report34
1

- as setup in that Order, that certainly then a confidential report
te the Commission would be better than no report at all; but, agaid,
let me say that we feel, where special treatment i1s belng requested

that suech data should be made avallable to the Commission and to

W

the industry. 1In closing, Pan amerlcan feels that the granting of
the request here today, that is, insofar as the retroactive features
are concerned, would be an undesirable precedent, and certainly, 1t
is our recommendation that insofar as their request is concerned,
that there request siaould be denled, and that any privileges such
as non-cancellaticn of 'miernreduction or transfer of allowable Le |
effective only after the date of the Order the Commission issues,
B approving these tests, and, of course, there, 1 am assuming the
" Commission will approve future testing of this well, but that the
non-cancellation of underproduction athe transfer of allowabdle is
;‘ | f1 not predicated to that Order.

MR. MANKIN: Any furtner statements to be made in this

case?

MR. RAINEY: May I make one clarifying statement in that

regard to Mr, Buell., At tne time we initiated these tests, I pointed
out that the Sunray Well was overproduced, and we initialed the
‘{test to obtain maximum pressure build-up test; i1t was not anticipatgd
it would take an extreme length of time that nas been necessary to
attain that pressure build-up. That is the reason that we had not

‘I’ come in previously requesting autnorization for that test because 1k
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did not seem at the time it wasshut-in, it would be négéssary to

have any transfer or cancellation of allowable in regards to these

wells,
MR. MANKIN: Aany further statements: ;

MR. DANIEL: For the benefit of Pan american, might I

state, 1t has been our experience to get an order from the Commissibn

to shut-in these wells. First, we are not golng to shut-in until
we get thelr order. When we made our application; we didn't
anticipate what happened, that was an unforeseen situation,

MR. COOLEY: Would El1 Paso have any objection to sub-
mitting perliodic reports to the Commission detailing the results of
the progfess data and dates, provided such reports were kept con-

fidential?

MR, RAINEY: I can see no obJjection. As was stated, in |
the previous cases, 1t has not been taken up Wwith management, but %
I personally can see no objection as long as the infoimation 1i:
kept confidentizl.

MR. COOLEY: This means until sucn time that Kl Paso
has had time to evaluate it. What period of time dc you feel wouldi
be necessary? |

MR. RAINEY: Frankly, I have no 1dea. The Reservoir
Section in»Houston would be evaluating these tests, and due to the
normal work load, there is no way to foresee that; I don't know

how long 1t would take to get around to making a complete study

based on this information.
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MR, COOLEY: For the purpose of expediting this, that
1f such test reports were kept confldentlal, it would only be for
a limited period of time?

MR. RAINEY: Yes, sir.

MR. COOLEY: Until such time as you have had an opportun
to evaluate it in your own departments?

MR, RAINEY: Yes,slr. I couldn't say myself how long it
would be,

MR. COOLEY: Thank you.

MR. MANKIN: Is there any further statements to be made
In this case? If not, we will take the case under advisement.

(Witness excused,)

MR. MANKIN: We willl adJourn until one thirty before we

proceed with Case 1272.

{(Noon recess.)

Lty
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REFPORTER'!S CERTIFICATE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, RORERT V. MAES, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexlico, do hereby certify that the
foregolng and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission EZxaminer was reported by me
in stenotype and reduced to typewritten transcript, and that
the same is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge,
skilll and abillity.

WITNESS My Hand and Seal, thils, theﬁfﬁﬁé?day of July,
1957, in the City of Albuquergue, County of Bernalillo, State of

New Mexico.

/.!'

Notary Public

My Commission Explres:
Fzbruary 7, 1961
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BPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEBST WELL DATA BLANCO M.V. POOL

Date: June 11, 1957

TBST WELL: Operator:_g] Paso Nanwal Gas Company  Well Name & No, Atlantic A 5

Location: 1650 fr. ¢ , 99pfr. __ w limes, L Sec. _ 26 T.__31 N.,R. 10 W
TD: 5464 Casing:_7" @ 4711" Tubing: 2" @ 5331"

Completed: January QQL 1953 Pirst Delivery:  March 30, 1953

Pay Zoae: Ope;n Hole Interval:___ 4730 - 5454 or Perforations:

Sumulatios :___Shot with 1395 gts. SNG from 4794 - 5464

SIPC: 1073 SIPT: 1073 DAYS SIL a2

I 7. Test es—m\; MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: __ MGF AOF e tubing of casing
Current Deliverab\i;;tlyz 566 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on test 5/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Atlantic 1-A 27-31-10 231 1956
Atlantic 9-A 27-31-10 3,283 1956
Atlantic 6-A 26-31-10 ‘ 1, 152 11956

- Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V, POOL

TEST WELL: Operator:_E| Pago Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No. _Atlantic A 8

Date: June 11, 1957

Location: 990 fr. N, _987 fr. E lines, A Sec. __ 29 T._31 N.,R._11 W
™ 5145 Casing:__7" @ 4310" Tublng: 2" @ 5042
Completed: _Jupe 6, 1955 First Delivery:_____june 27, 1955
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4358 - 5075 or Perforations:
* Stimulation : Sand - Oil Frac.
SIPC: . 1030 ° ‘ SIPT: 1034 DAYS SI: 11
L P. Test 713§ MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: , _ MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1305 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test _5/18/57

Name

Atlantic 7-A
Atlantic 3 A
Atlantic 2 A

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Location Deliverability Date of Test
29-31-10 - 1,111 1956
28-31-10 1,141 1956

28-31-10 361 1956

Proration Departmeat
June 11, 1957
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TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V. POOL

Date: Iune 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:_E] Paso Natural Gas Company . Well Name & No. Banes 7

Location:_ __ 1632 fr. _§ , _1500 fr. W lines, K Sec, _23 T._32 N.,R._11 W
TD: 5511 Casing: 7" @ 48273 Tubing: 2 @ 5436

Completed:___ October 21, 1954 First Delivery: October 25, 1954

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4880 - 5511 or Perforations:

Stimulation : Sand - Oil Frac,

SIPC: 1047 SIPT: 1048 DAYSSL__ 9

1. P, Test: 5190 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: .. MCF AOF .thxu tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1308 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test 5/2/57

WELLS ON SAME BASRC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Barnes 9 13-32-11 381 1957
Barnes 2 22-32-11 270 ' 1957
Bames 6 23-32-11 6,458 . 1957
Barnes 1 24-32-11 166 1957
Barnes 3 » 27-32-11 379 1957
Barnes 8 26-32-11 » 694 1957
Bamnes 4 26-32-11 531 1957

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST
TBST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V., POOL
Date: Tune 11, 1957
TEST WELL: Operator:_E! Pago Natural Gas Company _ Well Name & No. Barrett 2

Location: 790 fr. N , 1750 fr. E lines, B Sec. 19 T. 331 N., R. 9 W

TD:___: 5740" Casing:_ 7'' @ 5081 Tubing: 2" @ 5652'

Completed: April 1, 1954 First Delivery:___ April 6, 1954

Pay Zone: Open Hoie Interval: 5122 - 5740 or Perforations:

Stimulation s Sand -~ Oil Frac.

"SIPC: 1015 SIPT: 1014 DAYS Sk 7

L P. Test 5100 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: __ MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: }1 128 MCF, Date Tested: 1957

Well put on Test 5/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

gg;m_g_ ; Location Deliverability Date of Test
Barrett 1 19-31-9 1,095 1956
Barrett 3 20-31-9 585 1956
Barrett 4 20-31-9 282 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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TEBST WELL DATA BLANCO M.V POOL

Date: June 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: _El Paso Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No, Case 2

Location:___ 990 fr. . S , 990 fr. W lines, M Sec. _ g T._3; N,LR._ 153 W
TD: 5285! 'Casing: 7" @ 4985° Tubing: 2" @ 5244!

Completed: April 13, 1935 First Delivery: May 5, 1957

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4985 -~ 5275 __ or Perforations:

Stimulation : Sand - Oil Frac,

SIPC: 1044 SIPT: 1045 DAYS SL 8

I. P. Test_ 6264 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: ' . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 748 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test 5/2/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Case 1 5-31-11 213 1957
Case 6 5-31-11 272 1957
Case 4 18-31-11 153 1957
Case 3 17-31-11 104 1957
Case 7 19-31-11 606 1957

Proration Department
Juue 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUHLLD-~UP TEST

- TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V. POOL

Date: June 11, 1957

. TEST WELL: Operator:_El Paso Natural Gas Company _ Well Name & No. Gartner 2
v Z Locatio't_u; - 1650 fr. N _, 1500 fr. _E lines, G Sec. 28 T. 30 N,,R. 8 W
‘ TD: 51;61..' Casing: 7'' @ 4528' Tubing: 2" @ 4679'
Completed: October 10, 1951 First Delivery: March 24, 1952
5 Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4555 - 5424 or Perforations:
Stimulations: Shot
SIPC: 975 SITT: 1024 DAYS SI: 3
L P. Test 4640 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF .thiu tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1065 MCEF, Date Tested: 1956
Well put on Test S5/18/57

W I

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability ' Date of Test

! Gartmer 1 28-30-8 2,008 1956
{ QGartner 5 27-30-8 2,095 1956
Gartner 6 27-30-8 » 471 1956
Gartner 7 26-30-8 1,404 ‘ 1956
*  Gartner 8 26-30-8 ‘ 511 1956
Gartoer 3 33-30-8 2,422 1956
Gartner 4 33-30-8 1, 879 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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TEST WELL DATA BLANCOM. V. POOL

Date:_ jyp= 11, 1957

; TEST WELL: Operator:_E| Paso Natural Gas Company _ Well Name & No. Howell A 3
Location: - ggg fr. _§ . 890 fr.__w lines, M Sec. __4 T. 30 N.,,R.__8 W
TD:__s5a04 Casing:___7v @ 4763" Tubing:__ 2% @ 5237
| Completed:___pu1y 30, 1951 First Delivery:____ Augugt 29, 1951
A Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4858 - S378 or Perforations:
Stimulation : Shot with 1050 quarts from 4858' to 5378",
s SIpC: 1093 SIPT: 1088 DAYS SL 34
: I P. Test 3970 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
» Current Deliverability: 587 MCEF, Date Tested: 1956
i Well put on Test - Not shut in yet.
WELLS ON SAME BASIC: LRASE
Name | Location _ Deliverability _ Date of Test
Howell 2 A 5-30-8 427 1956
. Howell1A 8-30-8 884 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD~UP TEST
TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL
h
E ' Date: June 11, 1957
3
3

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Hughes #1

Location: 990 fr, S , 990 fr. W lines, Sec. 19 T. 29 N.,R. 8 W

4 TD: 5,505 Casing: 7' @ 5, 146 Tubing: 2'' @ 5, 240
Completed: April 10, 1951 First Delivery: May 8, 1952
‘ Pay Zone: Qpen Hcle !nterval: S, 146 to S, 305 or Farforations:

Stimulation :  Shot W/ 1, 150 gts. S.N.G. 5, 303 to 5, 505

L, TR T e Y- -

SIPC: 990 SIPT: 987 DAYS SI: 7
I. P. Test: 3, 500 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
4
: Current Delivecacility: 555 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well put on Test _5/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

i R T

Mame Location Deliverability Date of Test

’ Hughes 2 19-29-8 411 1956
¥ Hughes 3 20-29-8 1,003 ' 1956
i Hughes 4 20-29-8 799 1956
¢ Hughes 5 21-29-8 372 1956
¢ Hughes 6 21-29-8§ 386 1956
i Hughes7 29-29-8 : 59 1956

Hughes 8 29-29-8 438 " 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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-BPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TBST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V. POOL
;
E Date:___Jupe 11, 1957
¥ TEST WELL: Operator:__E| Paso Natural Gag Company -Well Name & No. Hughes A 3
Location: 990 fr. S , 990 fr. W lines, M Sec. 27 T. 29 N.,R. 8 W
TD: 5317 Casing: 7" @ 4535 Tubing: 2" @ 5182
Completed: June 30, 1953 First Delivery: Cclober i4, 1953
: Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4588 - 5253 or Perforations:
¢ Stimulation : Shot with 1785 quarts from 4587* - 5317".
g SIPC: 1077 SIPT: 1062 DAYS SI: 10
I L P. Test 6458 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thtu tubing of casing
‘ Current Deliverability: 1118 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test _5/18/57

N e

WELLS ON SAME BASIU LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Hughes 5 A 28-29-8 837 1956

© Hughes 2 A 27-29-8 899 1956

¢ Hughes 1 A 33-29-8 | 1,205 1956

i Hughes 6 A 33-29-8 311 1956
Hughes 4 A 34-29-8 632 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA __ BIANCO M. V. POOL

Date: June 1i, 1957

TEST WELL: Operst‘r:__E] Paso Nawral Gas Company  Well Name & No. _Jones A4

Location:__ 99p fro _N_» _1830 fr. _E lines, B Sec. _13 T.__28 N.,,R._ 8 W
TD: 5340 Casing:___5,5'* ® 5360" Tubing: 2" @ 5262°

Completed: May 2, 1956 First Delivery: June 4, 1956

Pav Zone: Open KHole Interval: 4656 - 5313 or Perforations:

Stimulation: : Sand Water Frac.

SIPC: 1072 SIPT: 1062 . DAYS SI: 14
I. P. Test___12, 650 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: 5558 MCF AOF .thru tubing ot casing
Current Deliverability: 857 MCPF, Date Tested: 1957

Well put on Test 4/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Jones 1 A 10-28-8 79 1957
Jones 2 A 11-28-8 611 1957
Jones 3 A 15-28-8 1,170 1957
Jones 6 A 14-28-8 1,778 1957
Jones S A 13-28-8 1,193 1957

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST
TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V. | POOL
Date:___ June 11, 1957
TEST WELL: Operator:_E| Pago Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. __Luceme A 2
Location: 890 fro _N_, _1650 fr. __ E_lines, B Sec. 9 T. 31 N.,,R. 10 W
TD: 5360 Casing:____ 7" @ 4655' Tubing: 2" @ 5271
Completed: __September 16, 1%4 First Delivery: October 18, 1954
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4670 - 5360 or Perforations:
Stimulation : _ | Sand - Oil Frac.
SIPC: 1010 SIPT: 1006 DAYS SIL: 7
L ?. Test.__ 3848 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: ‘ MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 873 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well put on Test _S/18/57
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Lucemrme 3 A 3-31-10 , 1,097 1956
Lucerne 1 A 9-31-10 1,678 1957
Lucerne 4 A - 10-31-10 970 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TBST

TEST WELL DATA _BLANCOM. V POOL
Date: Jupe 11, 1957
_ (SJU 30-6)

TEST WELL: Operator: __Ej} paso Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No. McElvain A_]

Location: 1190 fro _ N » 1190 fr. __E_ lines, A Sec. 23 T. 30 N.,R. 7 W

TD: 5485 Casing: _5'' @ 4792 Tubing: 2" @ 5400

Completed: April 2, 1953 First Delivery: August 11, 1953

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4914 - 5485 or Perforations:

Stimulaton : Shot with 500 quarts from 5150 te 5485

| SIPC: 1127 SIPT: 1126 DAYS SI: 11

L P. Test____ 3780 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: __. MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1054 MCF, Date Tested: 195G

Well put on Test S5/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

" Name ‘ Location Deliverability Date of Test
McElvain 2 A 23-30-7 158 1956
McElvain 3 A 24-30-7 180 . 1956
McElvain 4 A - 24-30-7 336 1956
McElvain 5 A 25-30-7 259 1956
McElvain 6 A 25-30-7 114 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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BINGPFRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL,

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company -Well Name & No. Mudge #6

Location: 1,033 fr, S , 869 fr. W lines, M Sec, 11 T. 31 N.,,R._11 W
) TD: 5, 059 Casing: 7' @ 4, 280 Tubing: 2'' @ 4,972 |

Completed: September 29, 1953 First Delivery:  November 13, 1953

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4,312 to 5,059 or Perforations:

! Stimulation : _Shot w/ 1,800 gts. S.N.G. from 4, 369 to 5,059

i SIPC:__ 1,085 . SIPT: 1,082 DAYS SL___16

e ; L. P. Test 6, 544 MCF, 3 Hrs. Caoke: ____ MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
F’?‘ , Current Deliverability: 676 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

; | f Well put on Test 5/2/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

- Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
. Mudge 5 3-31-11 724 1957
. Mudge 2 . 10-31-11 -0- * 1956
| Mudge 11 © 10-31-11 188 1957
¢ Mudge 4 1-31-11 1,546 1957
¢ Smyers 1 2-31-11 1,354 1957
“ Neill . ' 14-31-11 608 1957

* Well caved in.

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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BEPNG PRESSURE BUILD-~UP TEST
TEST WELL DATA BLANCO M. V. ____POOL
Date:___ Iupe 11, 1957
TEST WELL: Operator:_E| Pago Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No. Riddie 2
Location: 1,650 fr. _ S , _990 fr. _ W _ lines, L Sec. 3 T. 30 N., R. 9 W
TD: 5203 Casing: 7' @ 4507 Tubing: 2" @ 5130
Completed:_____ July 16, 1953 First Delivery: August 13, 1953
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4531 - 5171 or Perforations:
Stimulation Shot with 1615 quarts from 4553 - 5203
SIPC: 1074 SIPT: 1074 DAYS SL 22
L P, Test 3690 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AQF .thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: | 333 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well put on Test 5/17/57
WELLS ON SAME RASIC LEASE
Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Riddle 3 . 10-30-9 949 : 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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TBST WBLL DATA BLANCO M., V. POOL

Date: June 11, 19587

TEST WELL: Operator:wm_ Well Name & No. __S7J 28-6 No, 30
Location:_ 890 fr. N ., _1090fr. _E lines, _ A Sec. _28 T. 28 N.,R.__ g W

TD: 5620 _ ' Casing:__ 7' @ 5620 Tubing: 2' D 5495

Completed: November 21, 1955 First Delivery: —January 13, 1956
' Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4964 - 5592 or Perforations:

Stiinulation : Aqua Frac, 4964 - 5084 5470 - 5578

SIPC: 1087 SIPT: __1081 DAYS Sk___ 13
: I. P. Test 5637 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF .AOF thru tubing ot casing
LCurrent Deliverability: 1000 MCF, Date Tested: 19356

R e R

Well Put on Test 5/18/57

+“ELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
© San Juan Unit 28-6 #60 21-28-6 1,324 1957
» San Juan Unit 28-6 #61 21-28-6 2,560 1957
. San Juan Unit 28-6 #63 22-28-6 1,356 1956
{ San Juan Unit 28-6 #31 28-28-6 , 440 1956
 San Juan Unit 28-6 # 9 27-28-6 166 1956

: San Juan Unit 28-6 #32 . 33-28-6 163 1956

Proration Deparument
June 11, 1957
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TEST WELLDATA ___ BLANCOM. V. POOL

TEST WELL: Operator:_E| Paso Natumal Gas Compagy ~ Well Name & No.

Date: June 11, 1957

SIU 28-6 No. 37

S + 1650 fr. __W_ lines, K Sec. _6 T.

Location: 1650 fr.

TD:  5165": Casing: _5,5" @ 5165
Coxt'ipleted: October 21, 1955
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4454 - 5143

Tubing____ 2" @ 5062

27 N.,R.__6 W

First Delivery: December 8, 1955

or Perforations:

San Juan Unit 28-6 #54

Stimulation: : | Sand Water Frac,
SIpPC: 1095 SIPT: 1092 DAYS SI: 9
L P, Test 4742 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1332 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Well put on Test 4/18/57
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
San Juan Unit 28-6 #34 1-27-6 706 1956
"San Juan Unit 28-6 #35 1-27-6 502 1957
San Juan Unit 28-6 #36 6-27-5 953 1957
San Juan Unit 28-6 #39 5-27-5 1,499 1956
San Juan Unit 28-6 #43 7-27-5 543 1957
7-27-6 1,855 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1857
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA . BRILANCOM V POOL

Date:_ Tupe 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:_ Ej| Pago Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No. San Juan Lnit 28-7 No. 56

Location: 980 fr. _ s » _1000 fr. W _lines, M Sec. 13. T. 28 N.,R.__ 7 w

TD: 5758 Casing:_ 5, 5''" @ §755 Tubing: 21 @ 5671
Completed: May 31, 1956 First Delivery: August 30, 1956
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5072 - 5164 or Perforations:

Stimutatdion : Sapnd Water Frac,

- STPC: 1076 SIPT: 1060 DAYS SL: 8
o © L P. Test: 8059 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: 4497 _ MCF AOF .thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 1175 MCPF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test  4/18/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability “ Date of Test ,:
San Juan Unit 28-7 #55 12-28-7 3,336 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 # © 14-28-7 : 18 : 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #24 14-28-7 244 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #33 13-28-7 753 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #50 23-28-7 531 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #51 . 24-28-7 878 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #26 24-28-7 135 1957
San Juan Unit 28-7 #28 26-28-7 376 1957

Proration Department
June 11, 1957 -
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA RLANCO M.V POOL

Date: mpe 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:__E] Paso Natural Gas Company  Well Name & No. ____schwerdifeger 2

PIITS,

LD 1SRRG T VP o

&

B TS

Location: 1650 fr. _ B , 175¢ fr. __ N lines, G Sec., 27 T. 31 N.,,R._9 W
TD:  5510' Casing: 7'' @ 4663 Tubing: 2'' @ 5492

Completed: Tuly 11, 1952 First Delivery: August 3, 1952
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 4847 - 5468 or Perforations:

Stimulations: Shot

SIPC: 1107 SIPT: 1107 DAYS SI: 23
L P, Test 4420 MCF, 3 Hrs, Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing ot casing
Current Deliverability: : 1434 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test 5/17/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name . Location Deliverability Date of Test
Schwerdtfeger 1 27-31-9 2,291 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNGFRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BLANCO MV POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Commny Well Name & No. Vanderwart #5-A

Location: 1,650N. &, N . 990 fr, E Jines, H Sec. 14 T. 29 N.,,R._8 w
TD: 5,776 Casing: 7'’ @ 5,027 Tubing: 2" @ 5,630
Completed: - May 25, 1953 Rirst Delivery:  October 15, 1953

k/ ' Pay -Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5,061 to 5, 756 or Perforations:

Stimulation ;  Shot w/ 1690 qts S.N.G. from 5, 135 to 5, 775

SIPC: 1,070

. SIPT: 1,064 DAYSSL 9
I. P. Test: 4, 400 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCF AQOF thru tubing ot casing
Current Deliyzrability: 1, 109 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test - Not shut-in yet.

Name

Vanderwort 1 A
Vanderwort 2 A
Vanderwort 3 A
Vanderwort 4 A
Vanderwort 6 A

i éﬁa\
W

WELLS ON SA = BASIC LEASE

Location Deliverability Date of Test
11-29-8 A 696 1956
11-29-8 1,116 1956
13-29-8 ‘ 241 1956
13-29-8 222" 1956

24-29-8 158 1956

Prcration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

: TEST WELL DATA__AZTEC PICTURED CLIFFS __ POOL
i Date: June 12, 1957
3
TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Morris A-6
Locq.tlon: 1,550 fro N, 990 fr. W lines, L Sec. 21 T. 30 N.,R. 11 W
TD: 2, 1§7 _ Casing: 7" @ '2, 152 Tubing: _1-1/4"" @ 2,139
§ Completed: March 7, 1956 First Delivery: May 4, 1956
Pay Zoné: Open Hole Interval: 2, 152 to 2, 197 or Perforations:
; Stimulation : Water fract. P.C. from 2, 152 to 2, 197
i SIPC: 611 | SIPT: 611 DAYS SL
; L P. Test 802 MCF, 3 Hrs. ‘ Choke: .. MCF AOF _thru tubing oF casing
Current Deliverability: 294 | MCF, Date Tested: 1956 —

Well put on test - Not shut-in yet.

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

. Name Location Deliverability Date of Test

Fifield 1 21-30-11 177 1956
Lloyd 1D . 21-30-11 : 9 1956
Morris 3 A 28-30-11 95 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUiD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BALLARD P. C. POOL
i
B A
E : Date:___fupe 11, 1957
2
A
: TEST WELL: Operator:_Benson-Montin _ Well Neme & No. __ \eMoaons 10
Location: 1059 fr. _ N » _1154 fr. E_lines, A___Sec. g T. 25 N., R. 8w
o TD: 2418 Casing: 5 s @ 2341 Tubing: 1" @ 2393-98
E ‘Completed: June 21, 1955 First Delivery: _September 13, 1955
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 2356 - 2418 or Perforations:
Sumulation : __Sand - Oil Frac,
SIPC: 662 SIPT: £62 DAYS SI: 8
L P. Test:___ 2506 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: . MCPF AOF thru tubing of qasmg
Current Deltverability: 1010 MCF, Date Tested: 1057
Well put on Test 4/9/57

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

e ]

'} Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
¢ McManus 1 30-26-8 336 1957
+ McManus 11 30-26-8 550 1957
{ McManus 12 29-26-8 371 1957
i McManus 7 31-26-8 102 1957
: McManus 8 31-26-8 223 1957
i McMamus 9 33-26-8 807 1957
| © McManus § 33-26-8 79 1957
| § McManus 3 33-26-8 169 1957
{ § McManus 14 33-26-8 142 1957
;| § McManus 13 4-25-8 282 1957
;’ ? McMamus 2 4-25-8 443 1957
! & McMams 5 4-25-8 636 1957
S

Pos Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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N A
BPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-~UP TEST
TEST WELL DATA BALLARD P.C POOL
Date: Jupe 11, 1957
TBST WELL: Operator:__ E| Paso Natural Gag Company Well Name & No. Quitzau 9
Location:__117] fro _S » _1242fr. _W_lines, K Sec. _11 _T._25 N.,R._8 W
TD: 2663 Casing:_ 5.5 @ 2618 Tubing: 1" @ 2631
Completed: Japuary 6, 1956 First Delivery: March 12, 1956
Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 2613 - 2663 or Perforations:
. Stimulation Sand - Oil Frac.
. SIPG: 608 _ SIPT: 609 DAYS S&: 9
| .
i L P. Test 6217 : MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: 4462 . MCF AOF rhiu tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 553 | MCEF, Date Tested: 1957
i Well put on Test - 4/10/57
i
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
& Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
. Quitzau 1 3-25-8 232 1957
Quitzau 4 © 3-25-8 994 | 1957
Quitzau 5 3-25-8 1,794 1957
Quitzau 11 3-25-8 847 1957
Quitzau 6 10-25-8 2,079 1956
Quitzau 7 10-25-8 325 1957
Quitzau 10 10-25-8 576 1957
Quitzau 2 11-25-8 996 1957
¢ Quitzau 3 11-25-8 1,014 1957
+  Quitzau 8 ‘ 11-25-8 253 1957

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA BALLARDP. C. POOL

Date:_ e 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:__E| Pago Natural Gag Company  Well Name & No. __ Wilson A 1

Location:___ 1296 _fr. _N_, _1298fr. _W lines, __F Sec. 32 T. 26 N.,R.__ 8 W
T'D:; ‘ 2.12-8 Casing:___5.5'' @ 2050 Tubing: 1" @ 2113-18

Complleaed:' ' August 15, 1954 First Delivery: Apeil 25, 1955

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 2046 - 2128 or Perforations:

Stimulation : Sand - Oil Frac.

SIPC: 612 SIPT: 613 DAYS SI: 44

I P. Test 3490 MCF, -3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing oF casing
Current Deliverability: 833 | MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put on Test 4/9/57
WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Wilson 2 A 32-26-8 487 1957
Proration Department

June 11, 1957




AN JUAN  COUNTY MW MEX/ICO
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EPNG-PRESSURE BULLD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFF2OO0L

Date: Jure 12, 1957.

l TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No. Omler 8

Locauon. 1, 100 fr. S , 1,100fr. W __ lines, M Sec. 25 T. 28 N,,R._ 10 W
TD 1,960 Casing:_5-1/2"' @ 1,905 “Tubing: 1" @ 1,910

xCompleted | December 3, 1954 First Delivery: January 24, 1955

%Pay Zone: Open Hule Interval: 1,905 to 1,960 or Perforations:

5 Stimulation : ,Sand Oil Frac.

|

 SIPC: 608 SIPT: 609 DAYS SI:__7

=

'L P. Test____ 2,113 MCF, 3Hrs. _______Choke: . MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverability: 173 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put to Test Not shut-in yet.

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
* Omler 6 25-28-10 163 1956
: Omler 7 : 25-28-10 160 1956
. Omler 9 36-28-16 66 1956

i

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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BPNG-FRESSURE BULLD-~UP TEST
PICTURED
TEST WELL DATA FULCHER KUTZ CLIFFS POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: EIl Paso Naturai Gas Company Well Name & No. Rowley #4

- Location:_}1, 560 fr. N , 890 fr., W lines, E Sec. 17 T, 27 N,,R. 10 w
1D 1,885 Casing: 5-1/2"" @ 1, 785 “Tubing: 1" @ 1,860

Completed: ‘January 5, 1953 First Delivery: April 16, 1953

: Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 1,782 to 1, 885 or Perforations:

Stimulation : Shot W/ 220 gts from S.N.G. from 1,795’ to i, 885

SIPC: 475 . SIPT: - == = DAYS SI: 8
1. P, Test: 324 MCF, 3ilre. Ciioke: MCF AGPF thru tubing of casing

% _ .

¢ Current Deliverability: 117 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

.

3 Well put to Test - Not shut-in yet.

¥ .

) WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
Rowley 1 | 8-27-10 45 1956
Rowley 2 : 8-27-10 27 ' 1956
Rowley 3 - 7-27-10 19 1956

+ Rowley 5 17-27-10 33 1956

; Rowley 6 18-27-10 70 v 1956

°  Pipkin 4 18-27-10 42 1956

i | Proration Departmient

June 11, 1957
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4 TEST WELL DATA SOUTH BLANCO P.C. POOL

Date: Jupe 11, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator:_E)| paso Namral Gas Company __-Well Name & No. Rincon 40

Location: 1642 fro _ N, _976 fr. _E lines, H Sec. 26 T. 27 N, R._ 7 W

} o o TD:___ 3225 Casing:__5,5'" @ 3162 “Tubing:___1" @ 3190
) Completed: | May 27, 1955 First Delivery:______ August 13, 1955_
Pay Zore: Open Hole Interval: 3163 - 3225 or Perforations:
f Stimulation : _Sand Qil Frac,
~ SIPC: 1016 ' SIPT: 1016 DAYS SL 15
1. P. Test 6264 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing ot casing
Current Deliverability: 966 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

e O RADEY RO 4

Well put to Test _5/18/57

IWerT v S 0\1 CAM DAY T © AOCD
YO AsAd AN NPEALVELS LAFAMIAIS Bild LDDRD

} ek AT W

© Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
' Rincon Unit 22 23-27-7 1,294 1956
. Rincon Unit 64 23-27-7 282 1956
. Rincon Unit 58 24-27-7 | 427 1956
i Rincon Unit 37 26-27-7 430 1956
! 'Rincon Unit 38 26-27-7 390 1956
¢ Rincon Unit 39 26-27-7 387 1956
© Rincon Unit 40 26-27-7 _ 966 1956
. Rincon Unit 16 25-27-7 778 1956
¢ Rincon Unit 43 -25-27-7 733 1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1957
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EPNGPRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

(‘L-'-?: ‘2[ -
TEST WELL DATA___ BLANCO MV POOL <

Date: June 12, 1957

© TBST WELL: Operator:_ El Paso Natural Gas Co. Well Name & No., Sunray A-2

L

e,

§

3y

% Location:__ 990 fr. N , 80 fr. E lines, __A Sec. _10 T. 30 N.,R._10 W
%TD: 5590 Casing: 5-1/2" @ 5, 380 Tubing__ 2" @ 5,500

¢ Completed: 4-6-55

First Delivery: 6-15-55

: Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5380' to 5590° or Perforations:

2
)
¥
!
x

Stimulation : Sand - oil frac.
sn>c. 1053 SIPT: 1053 DAYS SI: 10
‘L P, Test:____ 4,653 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing of casing
Current Deliverab;hty: 432 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
' Well put to Test /8/56 7 erA

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Name

“.ocation Deliverability Date of Test
Koch 1 3-30-10 618 1956
.;At!antic Federal 8 B 3-30-10 S14 1956
San Juan Unit 10 10-30-10 169 1956
Sunray 1H 11-30-19 1,416 1956
Sunray 1 A 15-30-10 92

1956

Proration Department
June 11, 1937
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TEST WELL DATA

EPNG-PRESSURE BUILD-UP TBEST

BLANCO MV

POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TEST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Co. Well Name & No. Sunray A-2 )
 Location:__990 fr. _N , 890 fr. E lines, __ A Sec. _ 10 T. 30 N.,R._10 w
TD: 5590 Casing: 5-1/2'"' @ 5, 380 Tubing: 2'' @5, 500
‘;:Completed: 4-6-55 o Firar Delivery:__ 6-15-55 —

Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5380' to 5590' or Perforations:
 Stimulation : Sand - oil frac.

;SIPC: 1053 SIPT: 1053 DAYS SL.___ 10

?I. P. Test: 4,653 MCF, 3 Hrs. Choke: MCF AOF thru tubing of casing

;Current Deliverability: 432 MCF, Date Tested: 1956

Well put to Test

Name

Koch 1

Atlantic Federal 8 B
San Juan Unit 10
Sunray 1 H

Sunray 1 A

Case 12271
Ex 2

6/8/56

WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE

Location Del iverabili_ty
3-30-10 618
3-30-10 514
10-30-10 169
11-30-10 1,416
15-30-10 92
peroRE THE | cston

SA

s €0
o m&%ﬁé P MEXICO

" Pt e

Date of Test

1956
1956
1956
1956
1956

Proration Departmen.t‘
June 11, 1957
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EPNG PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TEST WELL DATA ___BLANCO M V POOL

Date: June 12, 1957

TBST WELL: Operator: El Paso Natural Gas Company Well Name & No.  Sunray A-2

b ok il
: '

Location: _ 990 fr. N 890 fr. E iines, A Sec. 10 T. 30 N.,,R.__10
TD: _ 5590 Casing: 5-1/2'' @ 5380 Tubing: 2'' @ 5500
* Completed: 4-6-55 First Delivery: 6-15-55
i Pay Zone: Open Hole Interval: 5380 to 5590' or Perforations:
E Stimulation: Sand-Qil Frac.
§ — 1053 SIPT: 1053 DAYSSL____10
f; I.P. Test: 4653 MCF, 3hrs. . Choke:  MCF AOF thru tubing or casiag
. % Currenrt Deliverability: 432 MCF, Date Tested: 1956
Fi‘ § Well Put On Test 6/8/56
% WELLS ON SAME BASIC LEASE
] | :,v Name Location Deliverability Date of Test
“  NONE
Case 1271
Sunray #2-A

Revised Exhibit 2

P -oration Department




p SR S L TURY FUTTRPr v

.

e e e, = b A e

[Cangt i T T Sl v aat




R AR AT ALY

o st L S RS e R G s

EXHIBIT "A"
of
Applicatlon flled with

The 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico

BLANCO-MESA VERDE GAS POCL
well currently on test which
will lcose allowabie in Iocation of ¥Well
August, 1957 | Section, Township, Runge, N.M,P.M,
Sunray #2-1r E/2 120 30 North 10 West
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EXHIBIT "A" M?« 7/

of
m

Application flled with

o,

The 0i1 Consgervation Comnisslion of ths State of New Mexico

i BLANCO-MESA VERDE GAS POOL

Well currently on test which
will lose allowable in Location of Well
Awgust, 195 Section, Township, Runge, N.M.P.M.

Sunray #2-A E/2 10 30 Nortn 10 West
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No. 19-57

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING JUNE 25, 1957

FARMINGTON CITY HALL, 10:00 a.m , FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

EREman w’v’ 5

CASE 1271:

CASE 1269:

CASE 1270:

The following cases will be heard before Warren W. Mankin, Examiner

Application of Northwest Production Corporation for authority
to commingle liquid hydrocarbons produced from the Pictv—ed
Cliffs, Mesaverde, Gallup, and Graneros-Dakota formatious
into central tank batteries located on certain leases in the
Blanco~Mesaverde, South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs, Tapacito-
Pictured Cliffs and certain undesignated gas pools in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order granting authority to commingle the
liquid hydrocarbon production from the Pictured Cliffs,
Mesaverde, Gallup, and Graneros-Dakota formations into
central tank batteries located on certfain of the applicant's
leases in Township 25 North, Range 4 West; Township 26 North,
Range 3 West; Township 26 North, Range 4 West; Township 26
North, Range 5 West, and Township 27 North, Range 2 West,

Rio Arriba County, New hkexico.

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for an order
authorizing maximum pressure build-up tests, and for the
non-cancellation and/or transfer of allowables for wells
involved in such testing program in certain gas pools in

San Juan and Rico Arriba Counties, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seexs an order authorizing it to
conduct maximum pressure build-up tests for 26 gas wells in
the Blanco-Mesaverde, Aztec-Pictured Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured
Cliffs, Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs, and South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico, and further, authorizing the non-cancellation
and/or transfer of allowables for said wells and for adminis-—

trative approval for the substitution of test wells authorized
by said order.

Application of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for the non-
cancellation and/or transfer of allowable for a well currently
involved in a maximum pr-ssure build-up test in the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New
Mexico, Applicant, in the abeve-styled cause seeks an order
authorizing the non-cancellation and/or transfer of allowable
for its Sunray No. 2-A Well located in the E/2 of Section 10,
Township 30 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,
whieh well is presently involved in a maximum pressure build-
up test for the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.




-2
Docket No. 19-57 7~

‘ \ CASE 1272: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for the transfer
4 and/or non-cancellation and reinstatement of allowables for
) wells previously involved in maximum pressure build-up tests

{ in certain gas pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

1 New Mexico. Applicanit, in the abeve-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing the non-cancellation of allowables which
accrued to 19 wells as a result of being shut-in for maximum
pressure build-up tests during 1956 in the Blanco-Mesaverde,
South Blanco-Pictured Cliifs, Ballard-Pictured Cliffs, and
Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pools, and further, author-
’ izing the transfer of said allowables to other wells on the
f same basic lease, and for the reinstatement of underage for
f six of said wells which was cancelled February 1, 1957.

ir/




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
me &2/
/7 i
CASE / 7’7 } Hearing Date_ /0 : i
My recommendations for an order in the above numbered ¢aSes Sre ;Z follows: l i




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date r-—27"f7

CASE [ 272/ Hearing Date b -2 -7

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered cases are as follows:
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date F-26 -5z

CASE_____/ 22 = Hearing Date b =2 e o

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered cases are as follows:
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BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TIE STATE CF REW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL COKSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEVW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CORBIDERING :
CASE NO. 1371
Order No. R-100€

APPLICATION OF EL PASO MATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR AN ORDER AUTHORIZING

THE WOX-CANCELLATION AND/OR TRANSFER

OF ALLOWABLE YOR A WELL CURRENTLY
INVOLVED INF A MAXIMUN PRESSURE

BUILD-UP TEST IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAB POOL IN SAN JUAR COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISEION
BY THE COMMIEBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 10 o'ciock a.m. on
June 25, 1957, at Farmington, New Mexico, before Warren W. Mankin,
Examiner duly sppointed by the Oil Comservation Commission of New
Wxico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and RBegulatioas.

NOW, on this //° day of September, 1857, the Commission,
a quorum being ’moat',"ﬁ_ﬁ'nc comsidersd the applicatioan, the
evidence ndduced and the recommendations of the Examiner, Warren
W. Mankin, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDB:

(1) That due public notice having been given as
required by law, the Commissicn bas jurisdictiom of this case
and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, E1 Pazo Natural Gas Company
commenced a2 maximus pressure build-up test on June 8, 1956 on its
Sunray No. 2-A Well located in the NE/4 of Section 10, Township 30
North, Range 10 ¥est, NMPM, San Juan County, New Nexice, which to.’

is still in progress.

(3) That El Paso Xatural GCas Company by this applieat
seeks am order of the Commission authorizing the mon-camncellatioa
of allowables presently accrued and hereafter accruing to the said
Sunray No. 2-A Well during the test period, uatil the ead of the
proration period following the proratiom period duriag which the
test is campleted and further, authorizing the transfer of said
allowables to other walls on the sane basic lease.

_ (4) That tke applicaant's requesi lor nos-cassellatien
of allowmables should be granted since the aforemsntioned test will
furnish valuable reservoir information omn the Rlanco lssaverds Gas
Pool. _
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‘ Case No, 1271
Order W. R-1058

»

{ - (5) That it is not possible to authorize a tramsfer

of allowebles in this came since there are no other wells oa the
} ! same basic lease.
b

| (6) That K1 Paso Natural Gas Company should report to
the Commission the results of the maxinum pressure build-up test
on its said Sunray No. 3-A Well within a reasonable time after ;
the test ic completed. i

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the application of E1l Paso Matural OGas Company
Z2or the non-cancellation of allowables presently accrued and
hereafter accruing to its Bunray No. 2-A Well, located in the KR/4¢
of Section 10, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, NNPH, San Juan
County, New Mexico, during the maximuw pressure build-up test
period, until the snd of the proration period following the pro-
ration period during which the test on said well is completed, be
and the same is bereby approved, provided a report of the results
of the maxisum pressure build-up test is sulmitted to the Com-
missicn by %i Pasc Natural Gas Company within a reasonable time
after said test is compieoted.

DORE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, oa the day and year
hereinabove designated.

| 2 STATE OF NEW MEXICO
' OIL CONSERVATION COMNISSION

S L ht—

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

IUEEA’!E

/%

ALer , Member & Secretary
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O!iL CONSERVATION CDMMISSION
P. D. BOX B71

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICAO

September 24, 1957

¥Mr. lese Daniels
Kl Paso NMatursl Gas Company

"~ PsOe Box 1A92

El Paso, Texas
Dear Sir:

% ensicse & copy of Order R-1055 and Order R-1056 issuad
September 16, 1957, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Cases
1272 and 1271, respectively, which were heard before an Examiner
at Parmington on June 25th.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Pomr" Jre .
Secretary - Director

3
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CANCELLATION AND, GI¥ THRANSE
ALLOWASLEE FOR A VALL CURRI L .
INVULVED IH A MALLMUM FREGSUILS Gise e, AR/
BOILD-UP TESTING PROGQZK IN Tl
BLANCO-~MESA VERDE GAS COL, 5.4l
JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICC.

TC THE HOMORABLE CCMMIISION:
COMES NOW Bl Pzsce Netural Juoe Conpany . hereinalter referred to
as Thvnlicant’, and wlicges and stabes:
1
That, Appiicant ls & Delaware corpoiration with a permit to do
busirness in the 3State of New llexico;
I1
That, Appiicant is the present operater of an o0il and gas lease
in the DBlanco-Mesa Verde Gas Pcol, as deiineated by Orders of this
Commisslion, upon which salid lease there 1s presently located a cer-
tain gas well as described in Exhibit "AY attached nereto and made
a part hereof;
IIT
That, as a result of the need for reservoir infermation con-
cerning said gas pool, the well described in Exhibit "A" hereto
was shut-in by Applicant during the year 1950 for the purpose of
conducting maximum pressure build-up tests with respect thereto;
Iv
That such well is now and nhas continucusly remained shut-in
for the purpcse of'conducting such tests; and that Applicant pro-
poses to complete sucn tests within the six {5) month period follow-
ing %he date of issuance of the Commission's Order herein; provided
however, that Applicant shall be permiﬁted in its discretion to con-
duct such tests over shorfer periods of time where possible; and

provided further, that Applicant shall ve permitted to conduct such

tests over longer periods of time than six (0) months where necec-

sary upon application filed with and autnorizacion granted by the
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Secretary-Director of the Commission;

T

v
That, as a result oi tne lengiiy of time required to complete
such tests, certalin underases of vroducilon lwve acorued and will
in the 'uture accrue to svenh well:
VI
That certain of such underajes of production which accrued to
such well during the Auvguast 1, 1¢sL, to February 1, 1Ysy, proration
period will be canceled on August 1, 1957, in tne absence of action
taken on the part of the Commission suspending such cancellation;
VIT
That tihie well shut-in for tihne purpcse of conducting such tests

should be excepted {rom the requlirements c¢i Order R-333-C and D dur-

o~

ing the time that the Qnaximum pressure build-up testé\are being con-
glabibit Sasf LT it o

ducted with respect to same;
VITL
That, Applicant should be permitted to transfer tne underages

which have accrued and will accrue to this shut-in well on August 1,

1S57. to any other well or wells on tne same basic lease; and that
the transfer of such underage tc any wspecific well or wells should
be upon request c¢f Applicant and authcori zticn of the Commission is-
sued in the form of a supplemental allowatle to such transfer well;
IX
That the underage and overage balancing provisions of Rules &
and 7 of Order R-12C-D, as amended by Order R-957, with respect to
the Blanco-HMesa Verde Gas Pccol should be suspended as to the saut-
in and transfer well located in said gas pool until the end of the
six-month proration period fcllowing the proration pericd during
which the testing of such shut-in well is completed; and
X
That such maximun opressure vulld-up tests are being and will
continue -10 e conducted without waste or visiation of cofrelative

rights>and in good Taith;

Y

WHEREFORE, Aprplicant resnectiully requests tnals matter ve set

for hearing as prescribed oy law, and that =pon notice and nearing




the Commission issue 1ts Order providing {or tne noncanceilation
and/or transfer of underages of producticn accruing tc Appllcoant's
well involved in such testing program in the munner neprein descrliied,

or in such manner as the Commlission sSnall deem necessuiy and oroner.,
J L

i

Lv/ n? //[: R ”
Attorney lor Applicant
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EXHIBIT "A"
of

Application filed witn

The 01l Conservatlion Commission of the State of New Mexico

BLANCO-MESA VERDE GAS POOL

Well currently on test wnich

s AR b iR T

wlll lose allowable in Iocation of Well
August, 1957 Section, Township, Range, N.M.P .M.
Sunray #2-A E/2 10 30 North 10 West

7{ ?’: N ~“(_/'—"1 apet Lt
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BEFORE THE CIL CONSERVATION COUMKISSION OF THE
STATE CF NE® #EXICC

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
UF EL PASO NATURAL CAS COMPANY
POR Al ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CON-
DUCTING OF MAXIMUM PRESSURE
BUILD UP TESTS AND THE NONCANCEL-
LATIOM AND/OR TRANSPER OF ALLOWA-
BLES POR WELLS INVOLVED IN SUCH § C.3e No. s
TESTING PROGRAA IN THE BLANCG- -
MESA VERDE, AZTEC-PICTURED CLIFF3,
BALLARD- PICTURED CLIPFS, FULCHER
KUTZ PICTURED CLIFPS AND SGUTH
BLANCO PICTURED CLIPFS GAS POOGLS,
SAN JUAN AND RIC ARRIBA COUNTIES,
HEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION
20 THE HONORABLE COMMISSIOGN:

COMES NOW Ei Puso Nuturul QGas Compun, “erein.fter referred to
as "spplicent”. and slleges and states thzt it iz o Delnw.re corpo-
retion with a permalt o dc businesds In tee Siote ¢ New Mexico;

1

Trat Asplicesnt is The operator of oli and s lLesses in the
R[lanco-Mesa Verde, A:tec-Pictured Ciifry, wilird-vFloctured Ciiffe,
Fulcher ¥uli-Pictured Ciiffs and Zouthi Ziines Piovured JiLiffs Ges
Pools, &3 delineated by orders of this Cocualszien, .(son walch said
leases there are presently located certain pcs weiis =23 descrived
in Bxhibit "A" attached nereto znd made a vzrt nereol;

II

Thzat there 13 2 need for reservoir infcorsstion concerning said

gas poois; |
III

That Applicant proposes to ocotzin such reszer.oir information

oy shutting-in the wells listed in Sxhlbit "A" herete and conducting

maximum pressure bulld-up testsd with respect to saime; and that Ap~

piicant proposes to complete such tests within the twelve-montn (12}
periocd following the date of issﬁance of the Comrzizsion's Crder
nerein; provided, however, that Applicant shzil pe jermitted in iis
discretion toc conduct such tests over siworter socriods of time here
possible: and provided furtner, that ippllcant 3...] Le permitted

to conduct such tests over ionger periods of tlme than twelve (12)




months wilere neccdsary uponh applilication filed witnh und zuthori:a-
tion grented by the Secretary-Director of the Commlssion.
v
That such proposed tests would not constitute weste nor vio-
lat2 correlative rignhts;
v
Thot suoh proposed tests sihould be authorized;
VI
Trnat 211 wells shut-in for tne pgurpoae of conducting such
teats zhould be excepted [rom the reqQuirements of Order K-333-C
and D during the time tinul the oximun pressaere D ild-up tests
are belng conducted with reaspect to same;
VII
That wuny shut-in well winizil has not oeen assigned an <llowsble
prior to the effective date ¢l .ny order liassued pursuant to thlds ap-
plication should be ausigned an sllowable Prenm tne dat: of connec-
tion ©o a transportation lacility, provided u3:id date is not more
than torty-five (45) days prior to the beginning of the test;
viii
That Applicant should be permitted‘to trensfler the allowabie
which zcerdes to any shut in well doring its testing peried to any
other well or wells on the aame Lesic lease; and that the transfer

L3

of guch allowable to zny specific well or wells sheculd be upon re-
quest ol Applicant and sutihiorization of the Commission isaued in
the form or & supplemental allicwable to sucin transier well;
X
That the underage and oversge balancing »nrovisions of Rule o

- and 7 of Order R-120-D, as zmended by Order HK-:w7. with respect to

the Bl.nco-H#esa Verde Gus Pool, Rules 1l znd 12 of Urder -4, g
amended py Urder R-5.7. with respect to the Enllard—?l;gured Ciiffa
G=8 Pool, and Ruies 1i ﬁnd 12 of Order R-5ub £, a8 amended by Order
R-07, with respect to the -tec-Pictured Ciiffs, Fulcher Kute--
Plctured Cliffs and South lznco-Pictured CLIffs Gus Pools, should
be suspended .8 tc eacn affected shut-in and truinsfer weil located
in each such respective gas pool untlili the end of the six-month pro-
ration period foliowin, tiae sroration pericd during wilicn the test-

ing of each 3uca 3nut-in welil is completed; and
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X

That in additien to the mexlmus pressure bulid-ay Leslta siips
lated Herelnabove, the order wo.znt herein asnc:ld urovide for the
granting of administprative woprovil o onduet awen salastitiole tests
as *prlizant m&y 1n 1¢3 dicoiretlion deem necessery for tne cvtaining
of more thorough and compiete reoervoly informaation wita respect to

said gas poolia, Appilcant prcpcses Laat suen cdidinistrative approval

be granted only ofter Appililo nt hes subudtted tn cpplicaticn for
such approvel sccompanied L o pilit showing tioe test well .nd aii
offset leusess to tne Commiission and to a2ll orfset operztors. If no
objection to such: 3ubatitute test is received Ly tae Cormmlssica
within ten (10) duyg after l1ts recelipt of sucn sppiication, then its
administretive upproval wilili ve grented. Shouwid wun oboection uLe re-
ceived by the Commiasion within such ten {(33) day period, the Com-
misgicn will set the nalter for hearing at tie earliest possible

date;

8

FREREPOPE, Acplicant respe2tfully requests this zatter to ve
set for hearing 28 prescribed oy izw, = thet opon notice snd hesr-
ing the Commisglon 1saue ta Order autiorioling the conducting of
maximuue pressure bulild-up tests with respect o the welilis listed in
Exhibit A7 hereto loocuted in tho Blancc-ijcso Verde, Astes-Pictured
Cliffs, Ballard-Pictured C:iiffa, Pualcher Hut:-Pictured Ciiffs and
South EBlanco Pilctured Ciiffs Q.3 Pcolis located in Szn Juan and Rio
“pribs Counties,., Hew Mexico, cnd such substitute tests a3 Applicant
may In its discretion deem uccecuzry (0 conduct aflter [irst having
obtained saninistrotive spurovil tnerefor, Lod the moncancelilation
and ‘or trapsfer of ailowablies Tcr zll wells invelved in such test
ing program n the manner hereln desceribed, or in such sanher «s

tiie Commission shall decn necessary ond prouerr.

e

Aticrney [Cr ~ppilczZnt
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: EXHIBTT "A"
of
f Application filed w’.th
The 011 Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico
{ ' BLANCO-MESA VERDE OAS POOL
F Wells Proposed Iocation of Wells
J Atlantic ¢34 S/2 26 31 North 10 West
Atllntic A /2 29 31 Morth 10 West
W/2 23 32 North 11 West
: Bu-rett B/2 L i North 9 West
Case #2 W/2 8 31 North 11 VWest
' Gartner #2 2 28 3C North 8 vWest
: Howell #3-A /2 4 30 FMorth 8 West
5 Hughes #1 W/2 15 29 North 8 VWest
Hughes #3-A w/2 27 23 North 8 west
Jones A E/2 13 28 North 8 West
Lucerne #2-4 ga g 31 North 10 West
NcElvain #1-A 2 23 30 North T West
Mudge #6 W/2 11 31 North il West
Riddle #2 wW/2 eg 30 North Yy West
San Juan 28-6 #30 E/2 28 28 North 6 West
- San Juan 28-6 #37 W/2 6 zg North 6 Weat
- San Juan 28-7 #56 8/2 13 28 North 7 West
£ Schwerdtfeger #2 E/2 27 31 North 9 West
Vanderwort #5-A E/2 11 29 Nerth 8 vest
F _} AZTEC-PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
9 Mor ‘15 f5-A SW/4 21 36 North 11 West
o . iI= TCTUEED CLIFFS GAS POOL
McManu: . E/k 4 25 North 8 veat
Quitza. 1{E/L 11 25 North 8 west
Wilsor #.- N.i/4 32 26 North 8 West
.- LSHER KUY -PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
Omler #8 Sw/4 25 28 North 10 West
_ Rowley #i NwW/4 17 27 North 10 West
Y 8. .7 TIANCO-iICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL
Rincon #40 NE/4 2€ 27 North 7 West
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